





MUSTANG CLUB OF ST. LOUIS

"KEEPING THE TRADITION ALIVE"

Volume 1, Issue 10

November 2008

Car Member News	2
Roadside Restaurant/	2
Museum of Transport	

Villa Antonio	3	
Winery Cruise		

Car Show Crazy	3
----------------	---

Mustang Talk in Mexico

Big Winner at EPC

Membership 5
Application

CLASSIFIED ADS

Mustang Club of St. Louis Board

President Mike Herbert

Vice President Bob Morgan

Secretary Lisa Manning

Treasurer Linda Nahlik

Webmaster Rodney Brand

Newsletter Sharon Richardson

> Membership Tom Nelson

Event Coordinators Sandy Schneider Walter Floretta

Club Merchandise Jane Townsend

PRESIDENT'S POINTS

Another month has come and gone and winter will be upon us before you know it. I'm not sure where all the time has gone but we have had a very busy and successful first year. I'm confident that 2009 will be just as successful as 2008 has been.

I'd like to thank all of the members who made it out for our 1st annual winery cruise to the Villa Antonio Winery in Hillsboro. It was a great success and everybody had a great time. The wine was excellent, has some of you can attest to and the food was good. They had quite a crowd there that day and we seemed to draw a lot of attention. Several visitors to the winery were admiring our ponies and asking a lot of questions about each car. A big thanks to Walter & Diana Floretta for organizing the event

For those of you that missed the cruise, not to worry we plan on doing it again next year. We'll be putting together our 2009 activity schedule very soon. If there are any suggestions you would like to make for activities next year please get in touch with Bob Morgan, Linda Nahlik, Sharon Richardson, Tom Nelson or myself. Better yet come to the next meeting and bring it there.

Don't miss out on our next couple of events in November: Breakfast get together on Saturday. Nov. 22nd at the Hometown Buffet in Chesterfield Valley (additional info at the Nov. meeting) and our annual Holiday Dinner Cruise at Our Lady of the Snows Shrine in Belleville, Ill. on Nov. 30th. We'll have all the important information on these two planned events at our regular membership meeting on Nov. 13th.

We're still planning the trip to Birmingham, Alabama for the 45th Anniversary celebration of the Mustang. If you haven't confirmed your hotel room yet, that needs to be done very soon. I still have some rooms left so let me know if you plan on going. You don't have to enter a car in the show to attend. You can also just be a spectator if you so choose.

We'll have several different topics to discuss at the General membership meeting on November 13th at Sybergs, located at I-270 and Dorsett Road The meeting starts at 7:00pm as usual so come out early and enjoy the evening and great food. So don't forget about this month's meeting and take a chance on missing out on some great upcoming events.

Hope to see you all there.....

"Keep the Tradition Alive"

Mike - President

Mustang Club Of St. Louis

NOVEMBER MEETING November 13

7:00 pm Syberg's

(one block east of I-270)

2430 Old Dorsett Road Maryland Heights, MO 63043 314-785-0481

MCSTL CHRISTMAS DINNER CRUISE & CHARITY COLLECTION

The annual Christmas Dinner Cruise to Our Lady of the Snow Shrine will take place on Sunday, November 30. The club members and their guests will meet for dinner at 4 pm in the Shrine Restaurant in Belleville, IL. The cost is \$15.10 per person and money should be made payable to the club as the club will need to pay with one check. Each member should

also bring a book to be donated to the Ronald McDonald House as our charitable group for Christmas. Books can also be brought to the November meeting. Page 2 Unbridled

MCSTL CLUB MEMBERS NEWS



MCSTL Wishes a Happy Birthday to the following members!!!!!

Tom Nelson 11/2
Pat Whitaker 11/5

Charles Whitaker 11/12

Nora Forst 11/12

Bob Schutte 11/18

MCSTL ANNIVERSARY WISHES



Lisa & Randy Manning 11/11

Joe & Jeanine Robinson 11/20

Michael & Patty Forst 11/25



MCSTL Wishes a Happy Birthday to the following members!!!!!

John Palmer 11/21
Randy Manning 11/26
Barb Brasses 11/27
Lauren Palmer 11/28

ROAD TRIP RESTAURANTS/ MUSEUM OF TRANSPORT MYSTERY CARAVAN

Submitted By: Bob Morgan

This trip wasn't exactly to a restaurant but it did involve great food. On Sunday October 19 the Museum of Transport put on their Scenic Fall Caravan from the Museum to Washington MO. We arrived about 10:30 for the hour long display. The first group of cars to leave were pre-1935. Next were 1935 through 1960 autos. The last to head out were the "new" stuff. We traveled along two lane highways. The route took us on Barrett Station Road to Big Bend to Manchester to Highway T to Old Highway 100 to Washington. Each car got a driver's guide so it was impossible to get lost. It was great to see so many different cars caravanning. When did you last see a '36 DeSoto (in primer)? How about a '41 LaSalle? Studebakers anyone? Out of 73 cars there were only four Mustangs-a'67 coupe, a '68 fastback, our '69 mach & an '08 Shelby. The Corvette Club had a boatload of carsprobably 20 or so.

The trip was uneventful-no tow trucks this time!

We all made a stop at Labadie to enjoy the chili cook-off and listen to the bluegrass/country band. It was like a street festival. Folks really enjoyed the old cars.

When we got to Washington not only did we get off-street parking but the cars were grouped by make or manufacturer. We then walked two or three blocks to St. Francis Borgia school for an all you can eat sausage dinner featuring fresh homemade sausage. Included in the meal were homemade applesauce and green beans (with bacon of course!), great mashed potatoes and white gravy. Dessert was vanilla ice cream.

Each car received a really cool dash plaque. The cost for everything? \$10.00 per person! And we each got a free pass to the Museum./

All in all it was a terrific way to spend a Sunday.





VILLA ANTONIO WINERY FALL CRUISE OCTOBER 13,2008



MCSTL MEMBERS CAR SHOW CRAZY



Submitted By: Sandy Schneider

Jim and I were at the EPC show. I took 3rd place in the Daily Driver category. Jim didn't get anything for the Cobra because the Mustang division was Mustang Stock - All (that is why I went into Daily Driver).

On Sunday, October 12th, we couldn't attend the Winery cruise because I had my daughter, but we did attend a show over in Smithton, Illinois. We had all 3 cars entered and I took 1st place in my division, Jim took 1st place with the Cobra, and we took 3rd place with the T-5.

We also attended the Show World Promotions - Jefferson Barracks show, which was on September 28th and I took 1st place in my division. I beat out a 2008 Shelby GT500 and a 2007 Shelby GT500 Convertible, they took 2nd and 3rd and Jim took 3rd place in his division with the T-5.

On October 5th, we attended the Wild Country Wild Wheels Auto Party & Swap Meet in Collinsville, IL with the T-5 and the Cobra, and the Cobra took 1st Place and the T-5 took 3rd.

Finally, we attended a benefit show on October 19th at The Phoenix in South County, where we took 1st with all 3 of our cars. We are also planning on attending a show this Saturday at Hob Nob Liquor on Lemay, and we may attend the indoor show over at the Bel-Clair Fairground on Sunday the 9th.

Also, Jim and I just put new exhaust on my car. He bought me the Ford Racing Performance Parts 5GT. And I have retired the Boss until Spring. Just bumming that it is going to be cold soon.

Can't wait until Summer!!!

Page 4 Unbridled

MUSTANG TALK IN MEXICO

Submitted By: Linda Nahlik

One morning while waiting in line at the beverage table on our cruise ship I noticed a gentleman standing there-



wearing a mustang t shirt. I asked him if he had a mustang to which he replied he did. I asked him what year and his reply was "a 66". He is from the Chicago area and knew the used car lot where we purchased our 66 from. Well after standing there at the beverage table for at least a half an hour talking about our cars he finally got his coffee. Charlie commented that even on the Pacific Ocean I can find someone to talk mustangs with. Also while on an excursion in Puerto Vallarta a gentleman seated across from me on a catamaran noticed

my mustang bag and asked me if I had a mustang. I replied that we had 3, and told him the years. He nodded and when I asked if he own one he replied no he owned corvettes. He has a 57 and a 63, we then talk about the 60's cars and how great they were. We only saw 3 mustangs while on our trip, all three were convertibles, two from 99-04 both white and one black 05-08







MCSTL MEMBER BIG WINNER AT EPC SHOW

Submitted By: Patrick Sanfilippo

I attended the 8th annual EPC Inc. Car Show on Saturday, October 18, 2008. The weather was a little on the warm side but still a nice day for a car show. When I arrived I was surprised to see how many cars were there! I would estimate that there had to be at least 200 or more cars there that day! After I got registered, I noticed that Sandy and Jim also attended the show. Jim was very helpful in pointing out the few spots that I had missed while I was cleaning the car! Unfortunately, none of us won a trophy

in our classes, but hey you win some and youlose some, right? The following Thursday Ireceived an email from the chairman of the event letting me know that I had won a free notebook and I needed to call EPC immediately to claim my prize. I thought I had won a notepad or something along those lines and was shocked when I found out that I had won a laptop computer! Guess I shouldn't have left early before the end of the awards ceremony!! All in all though I would say that I was a very interesting day!



DON'T FORGET!!!

NOVEMBER BREAKFAST- November 22

Hometown Buffet-Chesterfield Valley

DECEMBER MEETING

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 13 6 PM POTLUCK-EVERYONE BRING A DISH TO SHARE

RICH JOHNSTON'S HOUSE







MUSTANG CLUB OF ST. LOUIS

3940 Scott Robert

ARNOLD, MISSOURI 63010-531

Our goal is building friendships, having fun, helping others and enjoying the FORD MUSTANG"

www.mustangclubofstl.com

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

The Mustang Club of St. Louis was founded in late 2007 by a group of enthusiastic Mustang lovers. This group of people will provide an avenue for the exchange of ideas and information about the care and maintenance of America's most popular pony car. The club holds monthly meetings and additional social events throughout the year. The \$20.00 annual dues include a monthly newsletter, "Unbridled", free classified advertising in the newsletter, an invitation to all club activities, and the friend-ship of a great group of people with a common interest in all Ford Mustangs. (Dues will be pro-rated every 3 months.) It's not necessary to own a Mustang to join. You only need to have an appreciation of the car. Membership renewals are due in January. If you would like to join our club, fill in the information sheet below and mail to the address shown. For further information call Mike Herbert, at (636) 282-8388 or Tom Nelson at (314) 894-6749. You'll also find us on the internet at www.mustangclubofstl.com.

Mail to: Mustang Club of St. Louis, 3940 Scott Robert, Arnold, MO 63010.

Please fill out all information that applies to you. PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Name:	 		
Address:		_ State: Zip:	
Phone:	 		
E-mail address:			
		f married): month	_ /day
Spouse's Name:	 	Birthday: Mon	/day
Others:			
Name:	 Relation:	Birthday: Moi	n/day
Name:	 Relation:	Birthday: Moi	n/day
Name:	Relation:	Birthday: Moi	n. /dav



MUSTANG CLUB OF ST. LOUIS 3940 Scott Robert Arnold, Missouri 63010-5316

WE'RE ON THE WEB
www.mustangclubofstl.com

Mike Herbert Phone: (636) 282-8388 E-mail: zanity@swbell.net

CLASSIFIED ADS

Parts For Sale

69 MUSTANG PARTS—302w/2v carb, 3 speed man transmission, stock hood, both front fender skins, trunk deck lid, taillight lenses/trim rings, new 16 gal fuel cell, 8" rear axle, rear seat, both driver and passenger side doors, new battery try, steering box and linkage.

GNahlik123@aol.com

Complete disassembled 289 w/302 heads. Edelbrock Performer Intake System, Comp Cam w/.456 lift/256 duration. Good headers. Block .040 over. \$2,500 Call Bobby Davis @ 314-283-9918

Wanted

35th ANNIVERSARY MUSTANG ITEMS zanity@swbell..net

79 -93 MUSTANG DRIVER'S DOOR - Complete and good condition. Email Dan @ adams2603@sbcglobal.net

Don't Forget to Renew Your 2009 MCSTL Membership

Membership Application Inside this Issue

Embroidery Town



"Your wish is my stitch"

Make it Special -

Make it PERSONAL!

Phone: (636) 296-1347
Email: embtown@sbcglobal.net
www.emb-town.com

PAID ADVERTISING

Ads will run for 12 months at a cost of \$50. Proceeds defray the cost of printing. Classified ads from members will run 3 months at no charge for Mustang Club of St. Louis Members. Ads will be accepted at no charge for non-members on a space available basis. Ads should be submitted prior to the 20th of the month.

Any Vendor or Business who would like to place a display ad in our newsletter should submit their business card size ad to the editor at roushpony@att.net